MEMORANDUM

To: Barrington Zoning Board of Adjustment From: Barrington Conservation Commission

Subject: **220-18-GR-14-SR (Stephen & Lorraine Flynn-owners)** Request by

applicant for Appeal of the Planning Board 157 Decision Case # 220-18-

GR-14-SR (Owner: Stephan & Lorraine Flynn Map 220, Lot 18)

Approved on July 8, 158 2014for a 3.4 Conditional Use Permit and Site Plan Approval. Applicant: Deborah Rogers; 68 Greenhill Road; 159

Barrington, NH 03825

Date: Sept XX, 2014

At its meeting of Sept 4, the Conservation Commission reviewed the case referenced above. Both the owner of the property (Flynn) and the applicant appealing the approval (Rogers) were present to air their views.

Two things about the possible environmental impacts of the proposed business concerned us.

First is the nature and treatment of the coolant in the milling machine. An MSDS for the coolant was not available, but it appears that it will consist of a mixture containing organic solvents. 'Organic' in this case is in the chemical sense of the word, i.e. carbon-containing compounds that, in general, are volatile and toxic. Our request is that the nature of this coolant be made available to the town, in particular the Fire Chief, and that there be secondary containment placed below the machine in case there is a spill.

Our other concern was about fumes that emanate from the oven that is to be used to bake the coating on to the milled parts. Our understanding is that these can be toxic, and we would like to see appropriate filtration in place to prevent these fumes from being released into the environment.

We request that changes to the approved site plan for this business be made to reflect these concerns.

Thank you for the opportunity to let us review these issues that can potentially affect the town's natural resources. If we can be of further service with this project please contact me via the Town Office at 664-5798.

Respectfully,

John Wallace, Chairman